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STAFF'S FIRST DATA REQUEST 
Via Email 

Fishback, Dominick, Bennett, Ardaman, Ahlers, Langley & Geller, LLP 
194 7 Lee Road 
Winter Park, FL 32789 
dlangley@fishbacklaw.com 

Re: Docket No. 20210160-EU: Joint Petition for approval of modification to territorial 
agreement in Orange County, by the City of Winter Park and Duke Energy Florida, LLC. 

Dear Mr. Bernier and Mr. Langley: 

By this letter, Commission staff respectfully requests that City of Winter Park and Duke Energy 
Florida, LLC (DEF), the joint petitioners, provide responses to the following questions. 

1. Paragraph 4 of the petition states that "certain Winter Park customers (currently being 
served temporarily by DEF) are being transferred to DEF". Referring to paragraph 4 in 
the proposed amendment to the territorial agreement, states that "there are no customers 
to be transferred from Winter Park to DEF ... " Please explain and reconcile the 
difference. 

2. Paragraph 3 of the proposed amendment to the territorial agreement states that 11 DEF 
customers (commercial and residential) will be transferred to Winter Park. Please state if 
the affected customers have been contacted and differences in electric rates explained 
pursuant to Rule 25-6.0440(1)(d), F.A.C. Additionally, please provide sample copies of 
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the notification letters sent to the commercial and residential customers that includes an 
explanation of the differences in rates. 

3. Please state the timeframe to transfer the 11 customers pursuant to the proposed 
amendment to the territorial agreement. 

4. Pursuant to Rule 25-6.0440(1)(e), F.A.C., please discuss the degree of acceptance by the 
affected customers. 

5. Please discuss if any electric facilities will be transferred to serve the 11 customers 
subject to transfer in this proposed amendment. 

Please file all responses electronically no later than November 5, 2021 via the Commission’s 
website at www.floridapsc.com by selecting the Clerk’s Office tab and Electronic Filing Web 
Form. Please contact me at sguffey@psc.state.fl.us or at 850.413.6204 if you have any questions. 
 
Thank you. 
 

/s/Sevini Guffey  
Sevini Guffey 
Public Utility Analyst 
 
 
cc: Office of Commission Clerk 
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